## 33595

## ADOPTED – BOARD OF TRUSTEES COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 508 NOVEMBER 1, 2018

## BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT NO. 508 COUNTY OF COOK AND STATE OF ILLINOIS

## MEMORIAL RESOLUTION RETIRED EXECUTIVE ADMINISTRATOR AND ASSISTANT BOARD SECRETARY REGINA M. HAWKINS OFFICE OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

**WHEREAS**, the City Colleges of Chicago community lost a valued former colleague and friend with the passing of Regina M. Hawkins on September 18, 2018; and

**WHEREAS**, Ms. Hawkins served City Colleges of Chicago as the Executive Administrator and Assistant Board Secretary to the Office of the Board of Trustees from 1997 to 2013; and

**WHEREAS**, Ms. Hawkins's service was exemplified by high expertise, dedication, integrity and discretion, both to the Board and to senior leadership across the District; and

**WHEREAS**, even after retiring from City Colleges, Ms. Hawkins continued to serve her community by volunteering at the Southeast (Atlas) Senior Center and as an active member of the Christ Bible Church of Chicago; and

**WHEREAS**, those who had the good fortune to know Regina will remember her vibrant and loving spirit and commitment to helping others, as well as her love of family and friends; and

**WHEREAS,** Regina is survived by her daughter Jeanine Campbell, her mother Pauline Morris, and extended family and friends including many former colleagues at City Colleges of Chicago;

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED,** that the Board of Trustees of Community College District No. 508, County of Cook and State of Illinois, along with the Chancellor and the rest of the City Colleges of Chicago community, mourn the loss of Regina M. Hawkins, who personified the ideals of service and dedication; We celebrate with gratitude, her contributions to the City Colleges of Chicago community and her passion for helping others; and

**BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED,** that this Memorial Resolution will be presented to Regina M. Hawkins's family as a symbol of the Board's honor, deepest sympathy, and heartfelt respect for our treasured former colleague and friend.

November 1, 2018 - Office of the Board of Trustees